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Preparations for the Fourth Summit of the Americas 
The XXXVI Meeting of the Summit Implementation and Review Group (SIRG) took place on October 19 - 20, 2004 at the OAS headquarters in Washington D.C.  This was the first preparatory meeting for the Fourth Summit of the Americas which will be held in Mar del Plata, Argentina during the first weeks of November, 2005. 

National Coordinators of the Summit of the Americas discussed Argentina’s Summit proposed theme paper, entitled “Creating Employment to Confront Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance.” There was consensus on the topic of poverty and job creation, but many related issues also surfaced such as effective education, remittances, migration, worker’s rights, cultural diversity, indigenous rights, gender equity, connectivity, science and technology, trade liberalization, multidimensional security, anti-corruption, access to impartial justice, and agricultural issues, among others. 

Argentina, host of the Fourth Summit, has expressed that their suggestion of this theme responds to a shared global demand to instrument policies that are able to provide an adequate framework for the creation of productive jobs, the protection of labor rights and addresses the phenomenon of an ample inter-sectoral discussion that reinforces the role of employment as the main vehicle for the integration of people. 

The National Coordinators also reviewed progress in implementing the Nuevo Leon agreements on “Economic Growth with Equity to Reduce Poverty” and heard presentations from the multilateral banks and from regional banks that are members of the Joint Summit Working Group. The Office for the Summit Process made a presentation on the different indicators that exist and could be used in this area to measure the progress achieved in the implementation of Summit mandates. The Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) and the Central American Bank for Economic Integration (BCIE) made presentations on the situation in the region of small and medium sized enterprises, the Andean Development Corporation (CAF) made a presentation on economic competition and the International Labor Organization (ILO) talked about labor. 

The National Coordinators also held a session with civil society representatives where these groups presented to the SIRG their comments about follow-up of summit mandates. It was also an opportunity for civil society to comment on the concept paper presented by Argentina.  

The next SIRG meeting will be held in March 7 - 9, 2005 in Buenos Aires, Argentina. To see the calendar of meetings of the SIRG in preparation for the Fourth Summit, please click here. 
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